News story: Ofsted reports during local elections pre-election silence

Help us improve GOV.UK

To help us improve GOV.UK, we'd like to know more about your visit today. We'll send you a link to a feedback form. It will take only 2 minutes to fill in. Don't worry we won't send you spam or share your email address with anyone.

Email	. ac	ddres	SS						
Send	me	the	survey	Don't	have	an	email	address?	

News story: Civil use of government aerodromes

The Military Aviation Authority (MAA) recently co-ordinated activity whereby Civilian Aviation Authority (CAA) Aerodrome Inspectors audited RAF Northolt and RAF Brize Norton from a 'safe place to operate' perspective. These audits were specifically conducted in order to assist the CAA in meeting their responsibility to maintain an appropriate level of safety regulatory oversight on the conduct of civil aviation activity taking place at Government Aerodromes in the UK.

To read the full article click on the pdf document below.

<u>Press release: Change of Her Majesty's</u> <u>Ambassador to Azerbaijan — July 2019</u>

2018 to present FCO, Full-time Language training (Azerbaijani) 2017 to 2018 FCO, Policy Advisor, Eastern Europe and Central Asia Directorate 2015 to 2017 FCO, Policy Advisor, Mediterranean Migration Unit 2013 to 2015 FCO, Director, Migration, Migration Directorate 2012 to 2013 FCO, Gulf and Middle East Advisor, Arms Export Policy Department 2008 to 2012 UK Border Agency, Asia Pacific Regional Director, Hong Kong 2006 to 2008 FCO, Head, Western

Mediterranean, Justice and Home Affairs, and Germany Group 2002 to 2005 Almaty, Her Majesty's Ambassador to Kazakhstan and Non-Resident Ambassador to Kyrgyzstan 2001 to 2002 FCO, Full-time Language training (Russian) 2000 to 2001 FCO, Deputy Head, Security Policy Department 1998 to 2000 FCO, Section Head, North East Asia and Pacific Department 1996 to 1998 Vienna, UK Delegation to the Organisation for Security and Co-operation in Europe, with responsibility for Former Yugoslavia and former Soviet Union 1995 to 1996 FCO, Section Head, Hong Kong Department 1992 to 1995 FCO, Section Head, Eastern Department 1989 to 1992 Cairo, External Relations and Press and Public Affairs Officer 1988 to 1989 FCO, Full-time Language training (Arabic) 1987 to 1988 FCO, Desk Officer for Chile, South America Department 1983 to 1987 BAE Systems, Military Aircraft Division, Lancashire and Riyadh, Saudi Arabia

News story: Edition 18: News from the Adjudicator

Report of the investigation into Co-operative Group Limited

I have now published the report of my investigation into Co-operative Group Limited and this edition of News from the Adjudicator provides a summary of my findings and next steps.

I found the retailer had breached the Groceries Supply Code of Practice on two counts. It failed to give suppliers reasonable notice of decisions to delist products and also varied supply agreements unilaterally and without reasonable notice in applying certain charges. The practices and behaviours described in my report were widespread. Systems, processes, business practices and the ability of different parts of the retailer to affect suppliers' risks and costs of trading with it all contributed to Co-op breaking the Code.

Co-op must urgently implement five robust recommendations I have made to respond to the weaknesses I found and to embed a very different approach to Code compliance. At the core of the issues there was clearly inadequate governance to oversee and manage Code compliance and as a result I have said Co-op must remedy this and give its legal, compliance and audit functions sufficient co-ordinated oversight to ensure it is complying with the Code.

In addition, all employees who make decisions which affect a supplier's commercial arrangements with it should be adequately trained in the Code and whenever there is a possible de-listing Co-op must communicate with affected suppliers to enable the retailer to decide what is a significant reduction in volume and reasonable notice. You can <u>read my full report here.</u>

I have given Co-op four weeks to provide me with its plan for implementing these recommendations and I will be helping the retailer to change its approach by monitoring closely how it introduces the necessary changes. I expect this work to take between six and twelve months and to show major benefit for suppliers. Ultimately, I launched this investigation to help Co-op to get things right for the future.

This was an important investigation because it firmly establishes the role of governance and corporate culture in ensuring Code compliance. Although the recommendations are for Co-op my interpretation of the key paragraphs of the Code and related ways of working to ensure Code compliance will apply to all the regulated retailers and I will be talking to them about what this will mean for them.

There is also a lesson for suppliers about the importance of speaking up to me or telling a retailer when it is taking action that could be breaching the Code. Co-op mistakenly assumed that its brand values and desire to work in a certain way meant that it was likely to be acting in accordance with the Code and that if there were any issues with compliance, suppliers would have made the retailer aware of them.

Annual survey

The investigation was a very detailed piece of work and I was able to see and analyse a great deal of information. I also met a wide range of suppliers, both branded and own label, to discuss their relationships with the retailer. I am very grateful to those who took part and I recognise the effort it required to prepare the evidence I requested. As with my earlier investigation into Tesco I have been able to produce my report and recommendations without any supplier being identified. Confidentiality has been safeguarded at all stages.

There is now an opportunity for all suppliers to tell me about their experiences with all the regulated retailers. My sixth annual survey is currently underway and open until 23 April. You can respond to it at www.yougov.com/gca. Please take the time to complete it because it helps shape my work for the coming 12 months as well as alert me to any emerging issues and developments.

The more responses I receive, the deeper I can delve into the issues affecting the sector and particular areas of the sector. Your views are very important so please be frank and open when you complete the survey and encourage your fellow suppliers to do the same. This year it includes the two additional retailers designated by the Competition and Markets Authority — Ocado and B&M.

YouGov carries out the survey on my behalf and everything you tell me is treated in strict confidence. YouGov collates and analyses the answers and respondents are not identified to me without having given their consent. The results are reported at my annual conference; do register now to attend this on 24 June as it is valuable for learning about the latest developments

relating to the Code — including the learning points from the Co-op investigation — and my plans for the year ahead.

Christine Tacon

Following publication of a revised best practice statement on forecasting and promotions, the GCA asked the ten original designated retailers to report in March on what steps they have taken or are taking to bring their practices into line with that statement. The GCA has received the retailers' responses and is currently analysing them. At the same time she is listening to supplier feedback and will take into account the results of the annual survey before deciding on next steps.

Delay in payments remained the number one issue reported in the last annual survey. While the GCA has recognised that retailers have done a lot of work to tackle supplier concerns on this issue she is looking for more retailer progress. The GCA also asked retailers to report back on a number of points in relation to delay in payments, such as how they allow suppliers 30 days to challenge any proposed deduction. This information will be reviewed before deciding next steps.

The GCA is working with the additional designated retailers on all Top Issues, whether in the monitored or previous category.

If suppliers have any concerns on these issues or others, they should report these to the GCA directly or through the annual survey that is currently open.

Save the Date

Date	Event	Start time	What's happening	Other information
8 April	Natural & Organic Products Europe at ExCel, London.	2 pm	Your chance to understand the Groceries Supply Code of Practice (the Code). In 45 minutes Christine will explain how the Code can benefit you as a supplier, when to speak up and the progress the GCA has secured so far. Afterwards Christine and the team will be walking the event floor.	

Farm Shop & 10 Deli Show at 9.30 April the NEC, am Birmingham. GCA Webinar 25 hosted by April University of ² pm East Anglia.

Take 30 minutes out of your day to come and listen to Christine's presentation to understand your rights out how the Code protects you. Afterwards Christine and the team will be

walking the show floor. Join Christine for a 45 minute presentation

as a supplier and find Review the show programme.

followed by a Q&A as she talks about her role as the Groceries Code Adjudicator and how she has brought change to the groceries sector and tackled deep-rooted systemic problems through her work with both retailers and suppliers. Christine will present

To join, please email Sophie Barnard at Sophie.Barnard@uea.ac.uk.

GCA Annual 24 June Church House, I ondon.

her annual report and her priorities for the coming 12 months. YouGov will announce Conference at 10 am the results of the GCA's annual survey and Christine and a member of her team will be available for 1-2-1's with direct suppliers.

You can <u>register for the</u> conference now.

News story: MAIB safety digest 1/2019 **published**

Help us improve GOV.UK

To help us improve GOV.UK, we'd like to know more about your visit today. We'll send you a link to a feedback form. It will take only 2 minutes to fill in. Don't worry we won't send you spam or share your email address with anyone.

Email	address	

Send me the survey Don't have an email address?